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Vocations: "Let your light shine before othersò 
perhaps as a priest, deacon, sister or brother. 
Call Fr. Seamus Griesbach: 207-773-6471; 
email: seamus.griesbach@portlanddiocese.org; 
Website: www.portlanddiocese/vocations; 

Facebook: VocationsME. 

Message from Monsignor Ren® Mathieu: 
(1) Special Collection for the Victims of Hurricane Matthew Next 
Weekend: Bishop Deeley has authorized a special collection to assist 
long-term efforts of Catholic Relief Services and Catholic Charities USA 
as they provide aid to victims after the widespread destruction of Hurri-
cane Matthew in the Caribbean and the southeast coast of the United 
States. Over 1,000 deaths and $6.9 billion in damages were attributed to 

the October storm. The collection is taking place at this time because second collec-
tions are scheduled many months in advance and this was one of the first available 
dates. If you wish your donation to be recorded for tax purposes, remember to place 
your offering in an envelope marked with your offertory envelope number. 
(2) Several weeks ago, shortly after returning home, Father Dominic sent us this 
email: ñMany greetings from Uganda: My family and friends. Thank you for your 
prayers and support. My journey home was great and I arrived home safe. I am glad to 
be with my family, friends and in expectation of receiving school children in a few 
weeks to come. Itôs quite hot here, more than usual, affecting gardens and health. Let 
me hope that the winter snow is still kind to all of you. I am looking forward to being 
back there in the quite warmer days in Feb. May the Lord bless you all and keep all of 
us safe to meet again. Have a wonderful time.ò You will recall that Fr. Dominic has 
yet to experience a New England winter. So I was amused when he presumed that we 
would soon face ñquite warmer days in Februaryò! (3) Bishop Deeley visited St. 
James School last Monday during the annual Catholic Schools Week. After a prayer 
service led by students, the faculty and then the students sang amusing broadway-style 
made-up songs that left us all laughing (and amazed)! The bishop then responded to 
questions posed by our middle school students and concluded the morning by visiting 
the classrooms of the younger students, followed by lunch with the faculty. It was a 
joyful visit indeed! (4) Parishioners who have downloaded our parish app now num-
ber 480. Wow! If you havenôt done so yet, go to myparishapp.com or search on your 
phoneôs app store; text app to phone number 88202. (5) We will observe World 
Marriage Sunday at our Masses next weekend with a special blessing of married 
couples. (6) The diocese offers many enrichment programs for interested Catholics. 
Here are a few upcoming (for detailed information, contact our parish office or call the 
diocesan office at 207-773-6471): Middle School Rally on March 4 in Augusta; 
Retreat for High School Women on March 10-12 in Kennebunkport; Lenten Discern-
ersô Retreat for Men Over 18 on March 17-19 in Alfred; Evening for Catechists on 
March 22 in Scarborough; Winter Regional for Teens on March 25 at the Cathedral; 
Lenten Discernersô Retreat for Men Under 18 on March 31-April 2 in Topsham. 
(7) Thank You of the Week: To all parishioners who made this yearôs observance of 
Catholic Schools Week especially memorable, including the delightful turkey supper 
last Saturday. We now eagerly advance toward the 25th anniversary of our parish 
school. Thank you! 
 
JOKES PRIESTS CAN TELL, Vol. 7 - Msgr. Tonne: 
 

The neighborhood was celebrating the 100th birthday of their eldest citizen. 
Among other events, he was being interviewed on television. 
ñYou look pretty healthy,ò the young reporter said. ñAre you able to get around and 
walk very much these days?ò 
ñWhy, certainly,ò the old man said with a grin. ñI can walk a lot better today than I 
could a hundred years ago. ïSunshine Magazine 

Apostolate of Prayer for Priests - Feb 2017 
5.   Bishop Joseph J. Gerry OSB, 
      Rev. Daniel Gagnon OMI 
6.   Rev. Joseph Koury, Rev. Lionel Chouinard 
7.   Rev. Albin Andrus, 
      Rev. Richard MacDonough SS 
8.   Rev. Daniel Baillargeon, Msgr. J. Joseph Ford 
9.   Rev. Donald McAllister, Rev. Stan Ukwe OP 
10. Rev. C. James Martel, Rev. Bruce Siket 
11. Rev. Fredrick Morse, Rev. Scott Mower 

G  S  P               F  S   O  T                F  5, 2017 
 

aƻǎǘ Iƻƭȅ ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ /ƘǳǊŎƘ     {ǘΦ WƻǎŜǇƘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ϧ {ǘŜΦ !ƴƴŜ /ƘŀǇŜƭ         {ǘΦ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ                          {ǘΦ tƘƛƭƛǇ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 
нтм aŀƛƴ {ǘ                             мту 9ƭƳ {ǘ όwǘŜ мύ       с {ŀŎƻ !ǾŜ                                            плп DƻƻŘǿƛƴǎ aƛƭƭǎ wŘ 
{ŀŎƻΣ aŀƛƴŜ лплтн                .ƛŘŘŜŦƻǊŘΣ aŀƛƴŜ лпллр       hƭŘ hǊŎƘŀǊŘ .ŜŀŎƘΣ aŀƛƴŜ лплсп    [ȅƳŀƴΣ aŀƛƴŜ лпллн 
 

{ǘΦ .ǊŜƴŘŀƴ /ƘŀǇŜƭ όǎŜŀǎƻƴŀƭύ 
пл [ŜǎǘŜǊ .Φ hǊŎǳǧ .ƭǾŘΣ .ƛŘŘŜŦƻǊŘ tƻƻƭΣ aŀƛƴŜ лпллс 

 

 

wŜǾΦ aǎƎǊΦ wŜƴŞ ¢Φ aŀǘƘƛŜǳΣ tŀǎǘƻǊ          wŜǾΦ wƻōŜǊǘ DŀǳŘǊŜŀǳΣ tŀǊƻŎƘƛŀƭ ±ƛŎŀǊ          wŜǾΦ 5ƻƳƛƴƛŎ ¢ǳƳǳǎƛƛƳŜΣ !WΣ tŀǊƻŎƘƛŀƭ ±ƛŎŀǊ 
5ŜŀŎƻƴ wƻōŜǊǘ tŀǊŜƴǘŜŀǳ 5ŜŀŎƻƴ YŜǾƛƴ WŀŎǉǳŜǎ 

Confessions on Saturdays (or by appointment): 
3:00 pm at Most Holy Trinity, St. Joseph and St. Margaret 

3:30 pm at St. Philip 

OUR PARISH WEBSITE includes the weekly 
bulletin, a page of upcoming events, links to 
St. James School, the Portland Diocese (with 
daily news updates), the USCCB, the Vatican & 
much more. There is also a link for WeShare, 
our parishôs secure, online giving system. 
Check it out and let us know what you think! 

Cemeteries of Good Shepherd Parish: 
St. Joseph / St. Mary 

Office hours are Mon-Fri, 8:30-Noon. 
Call Sandy at: 282-0747. 

The Presence Radio Network is 
106.7 FM in Greater Portland, 
www.thepresenceradio.org, on the 
app, or dial 605-475-8037 and listen 
on phones w/ unlimited minutes. 

This Sunday, February 5 

http://www.thepresenceradio.org

